
DUNSMUIR FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT
MEETING MINUTES

March 31st, 2020
Online Meeting

1.  Call to Order/Roll Call:

Board members present: Clark, Elgin, Hubbard, Mei and Palmer
Board members absent: 
2.  Pledge of Allegiance.

Meeting was called to order at 7:05pm
3.  Minutes from the regularly scheduled meeting February 18th were reviewed. Motion to approve the minutes as presented, was made Mei and seconded by Palmer.
Vote of 5-0-0-0.
4.  Old Business:
a. District Website – The District website is up and running. Chairman Elgin noted that when he was looking at the website, he could not find the posted meeting. Pamela to check with Streamline to see if we have an issue.

b. Payroll Services – It was determined that the district clerk will purchase Quickbooks for the district laptop. Director Clark will help facilitate the setup of Quickbooks by providing access to the bookkeeper for his business, who will assist in the setup of the payroll. Pamela to purchase Quickbooks with a personal credit card and the Board will reimburse for the cost.  



5.  New Business:
 a. Resolution 03-3120 Transfer of Funds – The Board reviewed the paperwork that transfers funds from the General account into the account for Worker’s Compensation. The motion to approve Resolution 03-3120 Transfer of Funds was made by Clark and seconded by Mei.
Vote of 5-0-0-0.

6.  Communications & Bills:
a. March 2020 Payroll - $100.00
b. January 2020 Invoice - $4,428.64
Board approved the payment of bills totaling $4,528.64; motion was made by Clark and seconded by Palmer. 
Vote of 5-0-0-0.
7.  Commissioner’s Report 
8.  Fire Chief’s Report – The Chief shared that although he did not have a breakdown, his team responded to 41 calls during the month of February. He noted that there were more EMS calls than usual. 

Due to Covid19, he has suspended all training until it is made clear what training is allowed. He put a system in place for first responders in order to help prevent the spread of disease. A single responder, wearing airway protection, goggles and gloves will go into the situation and assess the need for more additional help or if assistance can be provided without extra personnel. That first responder is also to assess the situation to see if a higher level of PPE is required. The Chief proactively stocked up on PPE, and hand sanitizer and Clorox cleanser are in stock to keep germs minimized.
The Chief also shared that the City of Dunsmuir has provided a 2019 Chevy Tahoe to be his new vehicle. The vehicle was purchased from a district in distress and the vehicle was purchased for a good price.

9.  Public to Address

Motion to adjourn was presented by Palmer and seconded by Hubbard. 
Vote of 5-0-0-0.
Meeting was adjourned at 7:20pm.
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